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STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION MINUTES

February 23, 2010
I. ROLL CALL: Mike Brill, Dylan Zukowski, Karen Renda, Dominique Price, and Lauren Jacobs were absent.  
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 16, 2010:  The minutes were accepted.

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Colleen Murphy
A. Good evening and welcome.  I’d like to welcome our first speaker up, Alyssa Goodreau our webmaster to talk about the new website.
1. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  Alyssa gave a presentation about the new design for the college webpage.
2. KRISITN MAZEIKA:  I understand that the calendar is on the portal but I really think that prospective students would want to see what current students do.
3. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  The calendar is on here, so that capability is there.
4. MEAGHAN MACDONALD:  So there is no place for current students to look on the website for information.
5. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  Now that we have the portal, students have that internal website you get information and we can use the external college website to gear towards prospective students.
6. DANIELLE SERVIDEO:  In the directory now if you misspell their name it will give you nothing.  It will give you where their name is in all over the website but not the directory information.
7. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  Well now when you use the directory there will be a drop down so when u type B-A-R, it will give all the names that contain that.
8. DYLAN ZUKOWSKI:  I really like this.  It looks really good.
9. LINDSEY HOWE:  I do not know who is in charge of MyWestfield but it is not accessible enough to use, especially if the information is not on the main WSC page.  I don’t know who to tell to get it fixed.
10. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  That comes out of IT and I don’t know the exact person.  I can pass that along to that department thought.
11. COLLEEN MURPHY:  When does the website go live?
12. ALYSSA GOODREAU:  The go live date is June 30, 2010.
B. I accept the resignation of Hugh Mailly as an All College Representative.
C. I am handing around the committee sheet again.  Please make sure you fill in the spot or I will be assigning you to a committee.  Every senator needs to sit on a committee other than their class, hall or commuter council.  Current open committees are Health Committee, Neighborhood Association Committee, CAB, and two spots on Rules & Regs each with the Freshmen and Sophomore classes.
D. Just as a reminder, there is no stamp needed to put up flyers in the Campus center or any of the academic buildings however there are guidelines that need to be followed.  Please do not put any flyers on painted or glass surfaces.  If you drop the flyers off in the Campus Center they can put them up for you but your best bet is to put flyers on the bulletin boards around campus.
E. SGA will be putting together a team for Relay for Life if there is enough interest.  Please see me after the meeting in my office if you would like to participate with us.
F. The next speaker series is coming up on this Wednesday at 7:00pm.  The Onion, a satirical news organization will be coming and it will be held at Woodward.
G. Some Haiti benefit events for the week.  Tomorrow from 1:00-3:30pm in the Davis Hall Common Room will be a presentation The History of Haiti:  the Historical/Political/Economical Role of the US presented by professor Mara Dodge from History and Professor Connie Daniel of Economics and Management.
H. Thursday at 7:30pm at Dever Hall and Stage is the Benefit Show sponsored by the Classes of 2010, 2012, 2013.  Tickets will be available at the door.

I. There was a survey sent out by Dean of Students Sue LaMontagne about Summer School.  If you could take a minute to fill that out that would be great.

J. Professor Smailes apologizes for not being able to attend tonight because of the weather.
H. The next meeting is on Tuesday, March 2, 2010 at 5:30pm.
IV. BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ REPORT:  RYAN MEERSMAN
A. ALL COLLEGE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      B. STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      C. LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      D. STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      C. NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE:  AMANDA KING
             1. This is really far in advance, but the Neighborhood Association Committee is planning a fundraiser for The Children’s Museum and we are going to need help running it, as well as your participation.  For those of you who do not know, SGA and ResLife have an exhibit at The Children’s Museum showing global diversity-but we need to raise money to keep the exhibit going.  On March 31st we will be putting on a Wii benefit for the Children’s Museum-the details need to be worked out but basically it will be $5.00 entry fee to play in a Mario Kart Wii tournament and all the proceeds will go to the Children’s Museum.  We are going to need some help just setting it up and people to participate.  I know everyone is all about the Haiti Relief efforts right now, but we are hoping people will come out to help out with something closer to home.  More details to come. 
             2. I need to see the members of the Neighborhood Association Committee quickly after the meeting.
C. NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
D. ALUMNI REPORT:  NO REPORT
E. FOUNDATION REPORT:  NICOLE NALEPA
1. At our February 9th meeting we spent time trying to come up with a sustainable spending formula.  Over the last two years the foundation spending has exceeded fundraising.  This combined with a decline in invested assets has resulted in a decline in total assets.  Future spending must be in line with average contributions in recent years.

2. Next year’s budget should be about 20% lower than this year’s.  During the budgeting process we will ask president Dobelle to submit a funding request to the Foundation Board.  This request will outline what he and the College would like the Foundation to fund in the 2011 fiscal year.  This will help us to set realistic revenue projections and focus on what the College needs.  The request will also help us t to manage expenses and stop impromptu requests.  It will also help to set realistic and attainable targets for fundraising.

3. For all of you that don’t know there is a raffle going on to win $100K.  There are lots of signs up all around campus as well as emails that went out to your parents, mailed him, etc.  These raffle ticket sales have been slow, but are predicted to pick up by the April drawing.

4. In terms of our downtown projects we have been thinking about or we have going on…the downtown bookstore discussion will not occur until there are a number of students living downtown and the Washington street property sale is being finalized by March 15th.

5. The Danny Glover event will be a concert only and not a black tie event.  Tickets will be $50.00 for event and reception with Mr. Glover ($25.00 for the event only).  We will take a look at planning a Signature fundraising event for next spring that will have months of publicity and draw Alumni, community and corporate friends.  In addition to the Danny Glover event we have made the April 29th event with Greg Mortenson a paid event.  Patrons who wish to have a reserved seat can pay $35.00 to attend the event.  These will be floor seats and students and faculty will be free and sit in the bleacher seats.  The anticipated attendance will be more than 3,000 with a minimum of 1,000 tickets sold.

6. Our next meeting will be on March 3rd in the president’s Boardroom at the Horace Mann Center at 4:30pm, which will be briefly before the Speaker Series event that evening which is Dr. Brzezinski former United States National security Advisor-so please go and check it out and support the foundation’s funding of these wonderful speakers!
F. LEGISLATIVE ACTION COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
V. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT STUDENT LIFE:  AUSTIN SAHAGIAN  
A. STUDENT LIFE REPORT: NO REPORT
B. MULTICULTURAL REPORT:  DOMINIQUE PRICE
1. This is the last week of Black History Month and there is a Poetry Reading today in Scanlon Hall C.
2. There will be a Jeopardy game at 7:00pm in the Ely Campus Center.  

3. The Soul Food Dinner will be Thursday at 6:00pm.  It is $3.00 for students and $5.00 for non-students.

4. The Haiti Benefit Show is Thursday and tickets are $5.00 for students and $10.00 for non-students.

5. We will also be collecting money at Brown Bag Bingo on Friday night.
C. FOOD SERVICE COMMITTEE:  CAILTIN BARRY
1. On Thursday there is going to be nutritionist in the DC from 11:30am-2:30pm, so be sure to stop by if you have any questions.

2. Rumor has it that Thursday lunch is going to be great, so you should go.
3. If you know anyone who has any dietary needs please let Maria or any manager know so they can accommodate your needs.
4. Lastly, I hate the fact that I have to keep bringing this up but there have been many acts of vandalism over the past week which is completely unnecessary.  So, please be respectful and encourage your friends to do the same.
5. The next meeting is March 2cnd at 4:15pm in the DC.
D. HEALTH COMMITTEE:  MEG DONOVAN
1. Hello, I just wanted to thank everyone who volunteered and participated in donating blood at the Blood Drive last week.  There were 159 presenting donors, and of those donors the Red Cross was able to collect 142 pints!  This is a new record for the college, so again, thank you.  The College did so well that in April for the next drive

there will be more staff to reduce a donors wait and to accomodat4e more people.

2. Our next meeting is next Wednesday March 3rd at 4:00pm in the Counseling Center.
E. PARKING CONTROL BOARD:  NO REPORT
F. SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
G. CAMPUS TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
H. STUDENT ATHLETIC ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT 
I. SUBSTANCE ADVISORY BOARD:  NICK LANGONE
1. The Sustainability Committee has selected a date for sustainability coffee hour where students and faculty will be able to pose questions on the topic of campus and community sustainability.  The date is Wednesday April 7th.  The location is to be determined.
2. We are in 4th place with Recyclemania.

3. The next meeting is March 2cnd at 3:00pm in Wilson 310.
VI. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-ACADEMIC LIFE:  ELIZABETH STACK
    So, today there was a housing sign-up committee meeting and I just wanted to remind everyone that is planning to live on campus next year that they need to send $200.00 deposit by this Monday, March 1st by 5:00pm.  If you do not you will not be guaranteed housing for next year.  At this meeting we also discussed some of the changes taking place next year.  I know Dickinson becoming all freshmen was a big deal, but as bad as the charges seem, they are less than last year when the building was 75% freshmen.  Also, this year the campus wide charges are down from last year.  Apartment rosters are available in josh Hetricks office so if you are planning on going into an apartment go see Josh in ResLife room A 111.  Also, if you have any questions about housing Josh will be visiting Scanlon at 8:00pm. Scanlon at 7:30pm, New Hall at 7:30, and Courtney at 7:00pm tomorrow.  There are also copies of the Housing Gazette and a pamphlet about the housing deposit next to your mailboxes.  So, if you need the dates for housing you can grab it after the meeting.
A. ACADEMIC POLICIES COMMITTEE: NO REPORT
B. CURRICULUM COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
D. REVIEW OF THE COMMON CORE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT

E. INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
F. WRITING LIAISONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
VII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-PROGRAMMING:  AMANDA KING 

A. CAB has a lot going on right now, so please keep your dates open for some pretty decent events coming up.
B. This Friday at 11:00pm in the Ely Campus Center is Brown Bag Bingo-come out for some tunes and some prizes and please bring some change-whatever you can give, we aren’t asking you to break your wallets.  It is for Haiti Relief.
C. Next Wednesday we have an Open Mic.  It is in the Ely Campus Center at 8:00pm.  We are hoping for as good a turnout as we had last month.  I know a rapper will be there as well as a comedian so that will be good.
D. Next Thursday CAB will be putting on a Trivia Night in the Ely Campus Center at 8:00pm with a nacho bar so come check that out.
E. CAB has booked its Spring Weekend acts.  Friday night we will have comedian Ronnie Jourdan, Bing and Midnight pancakes.  Saturday will consist of a Battle of the Bands winner Beat Surrender, Brian Stokes/Andy Tarara and headliner “Less Than Jake”.  We are really excited that things are set and moving along smoothly so far.

F. Tomorrow night we will be making the final t-shirt design which will then get sent out by Friday.  We are deciding on the big Friday night dinner menu and a slogan for the weekend.  We meet tomorrow night at 5:00pm on the couches!
G. The next meeting is February 17, 2010 at 5:00pm on the couches.
VIII.   FINANCE REPORT:  MEAGHAN MACDONALD
A. FUNDRAISING REQUEST REPORT:  NO REPORT 
B. FINANCE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
IX.  SECRETARY’S REPORT:  AMY WING/LINDSEY HOWE
A. EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:  AMY WING
1. The Senate Banquet Committee went to Chez Josef last night and enjoyed a lovely food tasting.  We decided what the dinner will be:  chicken supreme, vegetable medley, garlic baked stuffed potatoes, Russian and raspberry vinaigrette dressing and dessert will be chocolate raspberry mousse.  The vegetarian option will be eggplant rolitini.  Tickets go on sale on March 1st.  As a member of Senate your tickets are ½ price but if you are bringing a date their tickets are full price.  Make sure you get your ticket early because they do sell out.

2. Can Senate Banquet meet with me really quick after SGA.  Thanks.

3. CAITLIN BARRY:  If we can’t make it there can someone else buy our ticket for us at half price?

4. AMY WING:  The Campus Center window will have a list of all the people on SGA.

5. ALEX KEEFE:  What time do they go on sale?

6. AMY WING:  The Campus Center window opens at 10:00am and closes at 4:00pm.
B. LEGISLATIVE SECRETARY:  LINDSEY HOWE
1. Units are due by email on Monday March 1st which is next week.  Some events in the next week include The Onion tomorrow at 6:00pm is the reception and 7:00pm is the presentations.  Trivia Night at 7:00pm in Ely tomorrow.  History Through Lyrics is tonight at 7:00pm in Scanlon Banquet.  Everyone should also attend the Haiti Benefit Show Thursday at 7:30pm in Dever.
2. Also, Blue Key Committee members, I need you to email me or put a paper copy of your schedules in my mailbox ASAP.  Please put any big events you have during March.  Thanks.
 X.    COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. RULES & REGULATIONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
B. ALCOHOL REVIEW BOARD:  NO REPORT  
XI. COMMUTER COUNCIL, CLASS AND HALL REPORTS:
A. COMMUTER COUNCIL:  NO REPORT
            B. SENIOR CLASS:  KRISTIN MAZEIKA
                   1. Thanks to everyone who came to Senior Night last Friday.  It was a huge success.
                   2. Thursday at 7:30pm is our Helping Hands Benefit Show.  At only $5.00 with your ID and $10.00 without how could you not go.  There will be a lot of great acts performing.  All money collected at the door as well as in the raffle will go to the Haiti efforts here on campus.  Please get your ticket at the Campus Center window or at the door.

                   3. Just a reminder, if you plan on attending Senior Fest you must buy your packet by Spring Break.
                   4. The next meeting is March 1, 2010 at 6:15pm in the SGA conference room.
            C. JUNIOR CLASS:  COURTNEY SARANTOS
  1. Okay, so we are no longer holding a carnival on March 1st.  We will be holding a flag football tournament for guys and then a tournament for girls on April 27th at Woodward on the turf and under the lights from 6:00-9:45pm.  Each team of 12 can pay a fee of $10.00 or 50 can tabs to compete for great prizes.  All proceeds will go to Shriners.  We will also be holding the annual can tab counting that night at the same place so continue collecting the can tabs please.  There will be trivia, music and other fun things going on.  More details to follow.

 2. The next meeting is March 1st at 4:15pm on the SGA couches. 
            D. SOPHOMORE CLASS: NO REPORT       
E. FRESHMEN CLASS: NO REPORT
  F. APARTMENT COMPLEX:  JOHN PAPPAS
         1. We had an event on Wednesday February 18th.  The event went well, but we ordered too much food so we decided to invite Dickinson to join us.
         2. We discussed our next event which will be either right before or after Spring Break.  
         3. The next meeting is March 1st at 5:30pm in Chaitalli’s office.
            G. COURTNEY HALL:  NO REPORT
H. DAVIS HALL:  JIM ROBERTSON
       1. Hi Everyone.  Just to give everyone an idea of what’s coming up.  We will be having an ice-cream bar on March 3rd.  

       2. We will be having hall Assassins staring March 1st.  So if you see people wearing random things or being awkwardly cautious it’s probably us.
I. DICKINSON:   ANDREW VALLIANT
1. This past month we have been involved in a penny war to raise money for Haiti relief.  We will be ending the penny war next Wednesday March 3rd during our late night pancakes event.
2. Later in march we are planning a scavenger hunt to start around Easter time.
3. The next meeting is scheduled for March 1st at 4:30pm in the RD’s office. 
J. LAMMERS:  NO REPORT
            K. NEW HALL:  ALYSSA ZABIEREK
                    1. Starting this week New Hall will be collecting box tops and soup labels for local schools.  There will be a container at the front desk.  
                    2. We are also putting together a care package for the troops.  Flyers will be posted soon with what students can give along with cards to sign.
                    3. Our next meeting is next Wednesday February 24th at 5:45pm in New Hall.
K. SCANLON HALL:  NO REPORT
XII.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  NONE
XIII. NEW BUSINESS:  NONE
XIV. ANNOUNCEMENTS:     NICOLE NALEPA:  There is a new club forming called the International Intercultural Club.
DOMINIQUE PRICE:  There will be a thank you dinner for those who have participated in the Haiti Relief so far next Tuesday.  Come up after SGA.
COURTNEY SARANTOS:  On Thursday there is a Pink Rink hockey game to raise breast cancer awareness.
KATE BADJO:  These grey t-shirts will be on sale at the Campus Center Window.
COLLEEN MURPHY:  Can I see anyone interested in Relay for Life in my office.
KRISTEN MAZEIKA:  There are 88 days until commencement. 
XV.      ROLL CALL:  Mike Brill and Lauren Jacobs were absent.
XVI. ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:28pm.
To ensure the courtesy of others,

please turn off your cell phone before the meeting
